                                                                                                    
Container Project  - Update - July 2009 
Dear Parishioner
O

n Thursday 9th July members of our packing team will be loading a vehicle with 79 large cartons to be transported the following day to Newton, Birmingham, on the first leg of their journey to  Malawi.

From there the cartons head for Felixtowe docks, where they continue the long journey by sea and road to Blantyre, to arrive in late September/early October.   Our priests and their helpers will be there to unload the cartons marked for their parishes.
Sounds simple doesn’t it? But this is the culmination of a project, the largest we have ever attempted, which has been ongoing since May 2006.   The enormous benefit to our friends in Malawi cannot be understated.

These cartons, weighing 1465Kg, will take up 204 cubic feet of space in a much larger container.
This is a summary of what we are sending: 
15 Desktop and 13 laptop computers - six printers, complete with ink cartridges – four scanners – 35,000 sheets of plain paper – hundreds of pens, pencils, crayons, writing and reading books – and many other items of school equipment.  We have packed all this into the cartons with many hundreds of pieces of clothing – including some new!
The whole project has been managed by Brian Wilkins.  He has been in regular contact with the Anglican Diocese of Birmingham, who have sent two previous containers to Malawi.   He arranged to take 200 cubic feet in their July container at a cost of £1000.   It is hoped that we can use this facility in future years.

Brian has worked hard on this project and our friends in Malawi will benefit greatly from his efforts and those of all who have given so much help.

~~~~~
We’ll let Brian take the story from here...
We appealed in February and April for helpers to pack and label cartons. We also asked for items of good quality from clothing to computers and school equipment.        Your response was magnificent!
Those involved in the packing process were:
Nuala Barton, Monica and John Boardman, Joyce and George Buswell, Michael Guttman- Kenny, Anthony Halter, Sue  and Ken Marsh, Molly Mellish, Andrea Senior, Lily and Peter Wells.

My sincere thanks go to these parishioners, for all their hard work during each of the three hour packing and labeling sessions in which they were involved.   Also to the many parishioners who contributed so generously.
My special thanks go to the following people, not all of them parishioners:
Andrea Senior - who acquired much of the IT and other specialized equipment.   She also helped me with the collections of many items in the surrounding area.   If that wasn’t enough, Andrea was heavily involved in the packing and labeling sessions.
Andrew Marchant – Andrew is not a parishioner.   He was unemployed and was helping in the Maidstone recycling scheme.   He acquired a number of discarded desktop computers and refurbished them to a usable standard, with updated systems.   Andrew is a laboratory sound technician and I am happy to say that he has now found employment in High Wycombe.
My son Kevin – He worked for over one hundred hours, often beyond midnight, on the computers and related equipment.   He has cleaned the machines and installed updated software on older computers to make them ready for use.
He has scoured the internet for spare parts for computers and printers and configured each to make them compatible.

Godric Horne – He is a former parishioner who now lives in Hampshire. He has acquired many of the laptop computers from his employer.   He has cleaned these to make them ready for use in Malawi.
My wife Tina – Who has shown great patience over the past seven weeks.

Our lounge and dining room has been like a computer workshop.   

Tina has been involved in collecting many of the donated items and has been our secretary, taking the many telephone calls received.

T & T Express Deliveries – Are my employers and have allowed me the time to make and receive many telephone calls to ask for contributions.
They have also supplied vans to collect goods from many local companies and organizations, who have so generously contributed to this project.

My employers have also allowed me the use of a vehicle to transport the cartons to Birmingham.

So many people have given so much to make this project a real success.   My  sincere thanks go to everyone who has played a part in his new venture.

Brian Wilkins    

~~~~~

Post Script…
A special event takes place in Malawi on Saturday 18th July.   One of our sponsored students, Daniel Kamanga, will be ordained priest.

Daniel has been part of our Sponsorship programme since the start and is the first of our students to be ordained. 
There are five others students currently studying for the priesthood.   

Let us thank God that our Malawi Twinning Project is helping, in a small way, to prepare these young men for the priesthood.
